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MATERIAL FACT 

 

MPM CORPÓREOS S.A. ("Company" or "Espaçolaser"), in compliance with the provisions of 

article 157, §4°, of Law No. 6,404, of December 15, 1976, as amended, as well as CVM Resolution 

No. 44, of August 23, 2021, communicates to its shareholders and the market in general that, 

on this date, the Board of Directors approved the election of Ms. Magali Leite, current Financial 

and Investor Relations Officer, as the new Chief Executive Officer of the Company, due to the 

resignation of Mr. Paulo Camargo from the position of Chief Executive Officer of Company. On 

an interim basis, Magali Leite will hold the position of CFO and Investor Relations Officer until a 

new executive is elected to the positions. 

 

Magali Leite joined the Company in June 2023 and has been performing her duties with 

excellence, contributing to the significant improvement in last year's results and leading in a very 

positive way the optimization of the Company's capital structure, with the 3rd Debentures 

Issuance. Ms. Magali Leite is an executive with extensive experience in cost and expense control, 

review of internal processes and operational optimization. She worked in companies with 

diverse corporate and capital structures, leading expansion theses and initiatives to maximize 

results. Throughout her career, she has worked in the retail, services, telecommunications, 

healthcare, energy and media sectors. Currently, she is President of IBEF-SP. She has a 

certification in M&A Executive Program from the University of Chicago, an MBA in Business 

Management from IBMEC and a postgraduate degree in Economic Analysis from UFRJ. 

 

Paulo Camargo joined the Company in August 2022, and since then has led Espaçolaser to deliver 

significant results and generate value with consistent growth, reflecting the strategy adopted 

since his arrival. The Board of Directors thanks Paulo Camargo for the leadership he exercised 

throughout his time at the head of the company. 

 

With this movement, we begin a new cycle of growth and focus on results, aligned with the 

Company's long-term strategy of being the largest hair removal and beauty chain in Latin 

America. We wish Magali Leite much success in her new journey at the helm of the Company, 

leading the company into the future and further reinforcing its leadership position in the beauty 

and aesthetics market. 

 

São Paulo, March 21, 2024. 

 

Magali R. M. Leite 

CEO, CFO and Investor Relations Officer 


